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Personnel File 
 
 

Designation: Department Manager  
Full name: Maxis ‘Cadet’ Wellington 
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Name: ⠀⠀Maxis Wellington⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀ Codename: ⠀‘Cadet’⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀ 
 
Gender: ⠀⠀Male⠀⠀⠀ Ethnicity: ⠀⠀⠀White⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀ 
 
DOB: ⠀11⠀/⠀07⠀/⠀1988⠀  Age: ⠀⠀37⠀⠀ 
 
Height: ⠀⠀6’⠀01”⠀⠀        Weight: ⠀⠀210⠀lbs.⠀ 
 
Height[Metric]: ⠀185cm⠀⠀⠀  Weight[Metric]: ⠀95.5kg⠀⠀⠀ 
 
Eyes: ⠀BLUE⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀  Hair: ⠀⠀Brown⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀⠀ 
 
Photo of person: 
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Biography: 

 Maxis Wellington was born on July 11th, 1988 in the coastal 
city of Jacksonville, Florida. Growing up near the ocean, he 
developed a calm demeanor, shaped by both the beauty and 
unpredictability of the environment around him. His early 
life was unremarkable — until a wrongful accusation turned 
his world upside down. At the age of 31, Maxis found himself 
in a high security prison serving time for a crime he did not 
commit. 

 During his incarceration Maxis was approached by 
representatives of an organization he had never heard of the 
S.C.P. Foundation. They offered him a choice.. Remain behind 
bars and fade into obscurity, or sign a contract and begin a 
new life in service to something far greater than himself. He 
accepted without hesitation. Shortly after, he was quietly 
removed from prison records and transferred to Site-43, where 
he began his new career as a General Security Officer. 

 For nearly two years, Maxis worked diligently, learning the 
inner workings of the Foundation and earning the respect of 
his peers. But on February 3rd, 2021, his life changed again. 
Assigned to escort a Senior Researcher through the Heavy 
Containment Checkpoint he suddenly found himself in the 
middle of a Code - 1 lockdown. Chaos Insurgency operatives 
had infiltrated the site. In the ambush, the Senior 
Researcher and the MTF E-11 Operative were killed, and Maxis 
was gravely injured. 
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 During his recovery in the Site-43 Medical Wing, Maxis 
passed a recruitment poster that read: “Join the Department 
of External Affairs and keep the Chaos out of here!”. He 
realized that preventing external threats before they reached 
Foundation walls was his true position. He applied for the 
DEA, passed the tryouts, and soon found himself transferred 
to Site-65 to meet the growing challenges posed by Groups of 
Interest. 

 At Site-65 Maxis excelled. From leading raids against 
hostile GOI’s to negotiating high stakes agreements and 
training new agents. These accomplishments earned him the 
rank of Senior Agent, To Special Agent and eventually, 
Department Manager.  

 Maxis seeks the position of Director of External Affairs not 
for prestige, but to build a department so resilient that no 
breach, no GOI, and no political maneuvering could ever 
cripple it.  
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